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With the start of a new year, we welcome a new leadership team to serve the adolescents of our 

community: Cha Eun Lall and Kieran Hoyte will serve as the HARP leaders. Please find their message of 

greetings here... 

 

We all want to express enormous gratitude to Sam Shongwe and Mia Gardiner, who have both been 

taking primary responsibility of leading HARP until now. They concluded their leadership with the 

success of the recent winter HARP workshop, and although they have handed over most responsibilities 

to Cha Eun and Kieran, both Sam and Mia will continue to support HARP in diminished roles. 

 

Thank you, Sam and Mia, for providing wholesome education and thoughtful fun for our teens, and for 

orchestrating everything in the background with sincere devotion and prayerful concern. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello to all parents of HARP UK members! We hope you have all be well over this festive period, and with the new 
year now here- we wanted to inform you all about a new change in directors in the coming year of 2021. Below are 
some introductions for you to get to know the team.  

Hi everyone! My name is Cha Eun Lall and I am 23 years 
old. I have recently become part of the core staff team 
of HARP UK. It feels awesome to be a part of something 
that has been close to my heart since I myself was a 
HARP member, and it has long been a desire of mine to 
work with the UK youth. I look forward to being able to 
serve and give love to my younger brothers and sisters. 
Most of all I feel so much value in creating 
opportunities for my younger brothers and sisters to 
connect and experience God, and in helping them to 
carry on those important and very precious bonds 
within our BC and family community.  সহ঺঻ 

Hello!! My name is Kieran Hoyte, I am 22 years old 
and I am grateful to be given the opportunity to work 
with our youth as part of the HARP core team. I have 
always been happy to support and help out in the 
past few years and am now excited to be able to 
contribute more directly to the development of HARP 
and our younger brothers and sisters. I have always 
appreciated how HARP has contributed to my growth 
and development as a young person, during my years 
as a HARP member, and would like to return some of 
that appreciation by providing opportunities for our 
young people to develop their life of faith and 
connect with the values that we uphold within our 
movement. I look forward to creating a bright future 
with you!!  


